
Forest Hills East  
For all Forest Hills East residents, courtesy of Forest Hills East Civic Association, Inc. 

PASCO COMMUNITY CONTACT INFORMATION: 
Emergency: Sheriff, Fire and EMS: 911 
Non-Emergency: Sheriff, Fire and EMS: 727-847-8102  
Code Compliance: 727-847-2411  
Water: 727 847-8131 
Animal Services: 813 929-1212  
Tax and Tag Office: 727 847-8165  
Duke Energy General #: 1-800-700-8744 
Waste Connections (Trash Collection): 727 847-9100 

January 2024 

PO Box 3781 Holiday, FL 34692 
Annual Dues: $30 per household 
General email: ForestHillsEast@gmail.com 
Website: www.ForestHillsEast.com 
OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
President:             Brian Thompson     352-359-4279  
Vice-President:    Bill Dobey                   
Secretary:            
Treasurer:             Joanne Mangos     727-741-8776             

 

Our Next General Meeting: Will be held on Tuesday, March 5th, 2024 in the church on 
Berry Hill and Grand. Social time 6:30 pm, meeting will be called to order at 7:00 pm. 
Monthly meetings are on a new schedule. They will continue to be on the first Tuesday of 
the month, for the following months: January, March, May, September, November, De-
cember. Starting time and location will remain unchanged. The FHECA Board of Direc-
tors will continue to meet monthly. Please submit any questions, suggestions or issues to 
the board via email to: ForestHillsEast@gmail.com. We are looking for more email ad-
dresses to include in the newsletter’s electronic distribution, so if you know folks who are 
not receiving it please have them send an email to the FHECA General email address. 
 
Dues:  2024 Dues are now being collected. The amount will remain at $30, but we are 
asking, for those where it does not create a hardship, to pay $50. At our meetings dis-
cussing how the money is spent and what we could be doing is always an open topic. 
Mail your dues to Forest Hills East Civic Association, PO Box 3781, Holiday, FL 34692. 
 
Island Committee: Nothing new to report. Need to keep up political pressure on in any-
way we can to get it resolved.  Brian Thompson recently reached out to Congressman 
Bilirakis seeking his assistance. If anyone sees any big fish in the “lake” that entered from 
the river let Brian know.  
 
Community Yard Sale:  Although we had rather dismal weather appear for our Semi-
Annual Community Yard Sale, those that did set-up reported brisk sales (pun intended). 
We will discuss the date for the next Yard sale at the March meeting. 
 
A Friendly Reminder: Any changes you are thinking about for the Spring such as new 
windows, new driveway, etc.? Just a reminder that these are things that need Board 
(maybe even County) approval. We have an easy and straightforward process and it en-
sures you are properly documented. Email to request the form 
  
Soup of the Month: Brian Thompson has offered a one ingredient soup recipe: Beer 
Soup (no heating or cooking required). 
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